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HEALING  

VILLAGE NEWS 

MARCH 2021 

Please Note: 

The email address for the Parish Council is now  
healingparishcouncil@outlook.com  

Healing Village News is published and distributed by Healing Parish Council 
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Bus timetables for Healing 

The Parish Council is trying to find a way 

to publish the Bus timetables without it 

taking up too many pages and still being 

legible for everyone. 

Also, at the current time, the timetables 

have been changing due to lockdown 

and tier restrictions. 

For anyone wanting to find the bus 

times, please look online at Stage-

coach.com  
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Mr. Steve Palmer 

receiving the 

2020/21 Keith 

Walton Trophy for 

the Healing Citi-

zenship Award. 

On behalf of the team of planters,  I am delighted to receive this 
award.  I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who 
has made this project possible. 

We had a group of about 12 volunteers to plant the trees and 
bulbs.  We received donations of around £400 as well as donations 
of bulbs. 

The enthusiasm of the Council has made sure this project has suc-
ceeded. 

Special thanks to Jacqui Gill who inititiated the bulb planting 
idea.  Also to Martin Gill, Wendy and Mike, Working Men's Club, 
Nigel Tranter and Trevor Jackson for all their input. 

I am very interested in wildlife gardening and if anyone would like 
to share their ideas or need any advice please ring me on 01472 
588490. 
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Keith Walton Trophy 
 

It is over 40 years now since the Parish Council first awarded the 
Keith Walton trophy to a local resident or group in recognition of 
achievements within the village or support for activities in the vil-
lage.  
 
We thought it might be a good idea, to take a look back over the 
years to remind ourselves of local people who have received the 
award since 1978. Hopefully there will be a good few people still 
resident in the village who were recipients in the past, it might even 
be that some residents might see a parents or relatives name appear-
ing from an earlier award. 
 
In any event, thank you to everybody who has made a contribution 
to the village in the past or who is making a contribution currently, 
and hopefully, in years to come, we will be able to recognise other 
people for the work they are doing for their fellow residents. 
 
So, here is the list. 
  Chris Walton   Andrew Barron 
  Cliff Winship   Wm F Storey 
  Thomas Wilson   H. Cable 
  John Smith    Nicholas Grundy 
  Frank Green   Daphne Baker 
  Adam Thomas   Maureen Lincoln 
  Eve Richardson   Brett Embley 
  Mr & Mrs P Bird   Kate Jackson 
  Alan Richardson   Jeff Tuffnell 
  Debbie Smith   Robin Ruston 
  Rachael Adhikaree  Richard Winship 
  Maysie Wilson   Theresa Blanchard 
  Faye Wright   Wayne Okopskyj  
  Healing Primary School Gymnastics Team of 1989 
  Healing Primary School Football Team of 2002 
  Healing Secondary School U15 Football Team of 2005 
 
Now, does that bring back any memories?  
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crispin.reynolds@btinternet.com 
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The Council meeting for February 2021 was held virtually in line with restriction 

guidelines.  Residents are welcome to attend the meetings and agendas carry the 

Zoom code at the top of the agenda to allow access to the meetings.  

Highways and Footpaths   

The Council continues to liaise with NELC closely over any traffic matters in the 

village and noted that enforcement officers had been in attendance at both the 

school areas and also elsewhere throughout the village, reinforcing the recently 

installed TRO and also the restrictions outside of the schools.  NELC is looking at 

a village-wide plan to address traffic issues within the Village and the Council 

awaits consultation on the details for this scheme.  Other issues include looking 

at speed reduction on Stallingborough Road and upgrading the speed signs with-

in the village.  

Planning Applications 

The planning applications considered at the meeting for the last two meetings 

were as follows: 

Planning Application Reference: DM/0023/21/FUL 
Proposal: Variation of Conditions 2 (Approved Plans), 3 (External Materials), 4
(Obscured Glazing) & 5 (Rainwater Discharge) as granted on DM/0461/20/FUL 
including alterations to roof layout, side ground and first floor extension re-
moved, side window added at first floor, brickwork to render at first floor, 
front door at ground floor changed to window and installation of bi-folding 
doors to ground floor to rear 
Location: 16 Radcliffe Road Healing 
Members had received objections from neighbouring property and agreed that 
the rainwater discharge for condition 5 was under question.  Members to reit-
erate concerns over this and previous objections. 
 
Planning Application Reference: DM/0038/21/FULA 
Proposal: Erect first floor extension above ground floor flat roof 
Location: 38 Fords Avenue Healing 
Cllr. Mooney had declared prejudicial interest and took no part in discussion or 
debate. 
No objections 
Over….. 

Healing Parish CouncilNOTES FOR December 

E mail: healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 
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Continued…. 
 
Planning Application Reference: DM/0116/21/FUL 
Proposal: Erect two storey extension to side and single storey extension to 
rear 
Location: 18 Oak Road Healing 
Members noted plans had been amended to address previous objections 
and there were no objections. 
 
The Parish Council had received some information on the proposed solar 
farm adjacent to fields off Aylesby Lane and a formal planning application 
was awaited.  The Members will be inviting a representative from the 
project to attend a meeting to give all necessary information. 
 
Police Matters 

The Parish Council continues to receive its monthly police report, which is 
published in the News each month.   

Parks and other sites 
Winter maintenance continued at the sites and usual maintenance would 
recommence in late March/April 2021 depending on weather. 

Parish Council Vacancies 

There is still a casual vacancy on the Council which can be filled by co-option. 
Anyone interested should speak to an existing member, or ring the Clerk for 
an informal chat and for more information.  Candidates are asked to come 
and sit through at least one Council meeting before they can be considered 
for cooption. 

Village Hall 

The Hall remained closed at the time of going to press, due to the current 

lockdown restrictions. 

Village Hall project 
The Council was proceeding in its sale of the Hall with the purchaser seek-
ing planning permission for a change of use.  The outcome of this was 
awaited whilst possible start dates for the new Hall project were being dis-
cussed with the building contractor appointed. 
 
Over…. 
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POLICE REPORT  

Wolds Ward Healing Update March 2021 

Crime 

There were 26 reported crimes across the Wolds Ward during January, 
of which six occurred in Healing.  

Overnight 19th & 20th January a building site compound was entered off 
Larkspur Avenue. A storage container has been broken into and plant 
machinery stolen. On 29th January storage containers within a factory 
compound on EuroParc were broken into and tools were stolen. 

On 12th January two men in a white Ford Transit van have driven onto 
company grounds at EuroParc. The men have loaded the van with 
items from the yard. They were approached by security who managed 
to recover some items before the van drove away with the remaining 
items.  There were three assaults reported. 

Into February, there have been two reports involving malicious commu-
nications.   During the evening of 3rd February, four men from the Scun-
thorpe area  were arrested following a report of them being on site act-
ing suspiciously at a factory on EuroParc. 

There has been one report of ASB, regarding a vehicle parking on the 
grass verge on The Avenue.   

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of 
being in the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reas-
sure the public, improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-
social behaviour in the area in which we all live and work.                                                                  
We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they 
live so that we can deal with any issues and also step up our patrols in 
the area. The number to call for non-emergency issues is 101 

The named officers for Healing are:                                                                                          
PC 1355 Dan Hassan  

daniel.hassan@humberside.pnn.police.uk   

 

 PCSO 7824 Richard Heseltine  

richard.heseltine@humberside.pnn.police.uk                                

Follow us on Twitter @ImminghamWolds. 
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Continued…. 

 

 

Finance 

The Parish Council has set its budget, which was published in the last News-

letter, and has submitted its precept request to NELC for the next financial 

year 21/22. 

The Parish Council has decided to stay with its current internal auditors for the 

current financial year’s audit for 20/21. 

All finance information is published on the Parish Council’s website. 

 

Email - healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Telephone - 07494 577661 

 

Village Hall Opening: 

If the steps proposed to ease lockdown restrictions are imple-

mented, then the Village Hall should be able to be reopened 

for classes  from May 17th—this is of course dependent upon 

the Government’s roadmap out of the pandemic being suc-

cessfully carried through.  We will update all of our regular 

hirers etc. when we know more and will update residents via 

the Newsletter, the Website and social media. 

mailto:daniel.hassan@humberside.pnn.police.uk
mailto:richard.heseltine@humberside.pnn.police.uk
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PARISH COUNCIL MEETING DATES 

The next meetings of the Parish Counciil will take 

place as follows: 

 Tuesday 9th March  2021 

7.00 PM. 

All meetings will take place virtually, through the 

Zoom Portal, for the present until further notice. 

All meetings are open to the press and public and an 

agenda for the meetings is placed on the Parish 

Council website approximately one week before 

each meeting date. 

 

Meeting codes to access the meetings are published 

on the top of the Agendas. 

Any resident requiring assistance to access the 

meetings, please speak to the Clerk on 07494 

577661 for help. 
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HEALING PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman - Tel. 07583 885457 

Cllr. Ian Smith  ians.healingparish@gmail.com 

Vice-Chair - Tel. 07904 020057 

Cllr. Ashley Wright ashleyhealingparish@gmail.com 

Members 

Cllr. Natalie Gorry nataliehealingparish@yahoo.com 

Cllr. Rachael Bygott rachaelhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Clive Hewins  clivehewins.healingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Indy Nijjar  indyhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Bernard Mooney bernardhealingparish@gmail.com 

Cllr. Melanie Dickerson melanie.healingparish@outlook.com 

Cllr. Paul Fieldgate paulf.healingparish@gmail.com 

 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL: 

Mrs. Kathy Peers  healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Tel: Parish Office  07494-577661 

Office Hours 9am to 4 pm Monday to Friday 

 

Healing Website - www.healingparishcouncil.com 

We are also on Facebook at Healing Parish Council 

If you have any issues you would like to discuss  with the Parish 
Council please ring the Parish  Office or contact an individual 
member of the Council . 
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April 2021 Healing News 

The next edition will be for April 2021 

Any items for inclusion in the next edition should be with us 

by  

Monday 15th March 2021 

and absolutely no later. 

Please email your contributions to 

healingparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Healing Village Hall 

At the time of going to press, the Village Hall is closed in line 

with the lockdown restrictions in place during November.  As 

soon as restrictions allow classes to recommence, the Hall will 

be reopened.   

All classes are ring-fenced for hirers so that classes and groups 

can pick up a gain when the Hall is allowed to reopen. 

Please keep an eye on our social media and website for news of 

any changes etc. 

Thank You 
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CHURCH OF ST PETER AND ST PAUL 

NOTICES FOR MARCH 2021 

For the foreseeable future there will be no services in church, 
due to the Coronavirus. 

If any assistance is required please call. 

The Rev. P. Reeves 01472 873685 

The Rev. Mark Hutson 07745369630 

 

Find us on Facebook  Healing Parish Church, for any additional 
information. 

Churchwardens 

Christina Coleman 01472 280120 

Kevin Onn 01472 883478 
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The census will include questions about your sex, age, work, health, education, 

household size and ethnicity. And, for the first time, there will be a question 

asking people whether they have served in the armed forces, as well as volun-

tary questions for those aged 16 and over on sexual orientation and gender 

identity. 

 

Results will be available within 12 months, although personal records will be 

locked away for 100 years, kept safe for future generations. 

 

For more information, visit census.gov.uk. 
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Census 2021 will provide a snapshot of modern society 

 

Households across North East Lincolnshire will soon be asked to take part in Cen-

sus 2021. 

The census is a once-in-a-decade survey that gives us the most accurate estimate 

of all the people and households in England and Wales. It has been carried out 

every decade since 1801, with the exception of 1941. 

 

It will be the first run predominantly online, with households receiving a letter 

with a unique access code, allowing them to complete the questionnaire on their 

computers, phones or tablets. 

 

“A successful census will ensure everyone from local government to charities can 

put services and funding in the places where they are most needed,” Iain Bell, 

deputy national statistician at the Office for National Statistics, said. 

 

“This could mean things like doctors’ surgeries, schools and new transport routes. 

That’s why it is so important everyone takes part and we have made it easier for 

people to do so online on any device, with help and paper questionnaires for 

those that need them.” 

Census day will be on March 21, but households across the country will receive 

letters with online codes allowing them to take part from early March. 
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We wish all our members and residents a healthy 2021 and trust 

that all will stay safe and keep well in these troubling times. 

Sadly, because of the current restrictions we are suspending our 

meetings until further notice,we hope that  perhaps by April or 

May we may be able revert to our planned programme-green 

fingers crossed! 

In spite of this pandemic our gardens are already showing signs 

of Spring and our feathered friends are all ready looking for plac-

es to nest. Mother Nature, thank goodness, is unaware of Covid! 

If you wish for further information re the Garden Club please call 

either myself or Alan Michael. 

Melanie Dickerson. 

01472887966. 

HEALING GARDEN CLUB 
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View from the pew. 

It seems quite a while since I wrote this column, but everything is moving 
at slower pace than normal, whatever normal is now-a-days. For most of 
us our world has become very small, mainly consisting of the four walls 
that are our home, for me the study window is now my main outlook on 
the world and, if it were not for taking the dog for a walk and the occa-
sional job which requires me to actually to go out, my world is very lim-
ited. That is the same for most of us I guess and rightly, so we need to 
stay safe and protect others, we often forget that staying in is not just for 
our sake but also to help stop the spread of this very contagious and 
deadly virus. For church it is a very testing time, not being able to cele-
brate God’s love together, having to look at new ways to worship via 
phone or the internet and not having the social side of the church’s life all 
adds up to a very trying time. We should however remember those who 
are far worse off than we are. I attended a funeral yesterday of a friend, 
but it was virtual, I was sat at home while the funeral was in Boston. I am 
also now being asked to sign a waiver for publication rights nearly every 
time I take a funeral so it can be webcast, all a far cry from just over a 
year ago. We are lucky and we should not forget those who have lost 
family and friends to COVID-19, those who are now facing isolation alone 
and those who feel their lives are at an end because of depression.  

However, all is not lost, we can see light at the end of this very long and 
dark tunnel, vaccination is going well, and the Government is looking at 
early March to get some of the children back to school, but I fear this may 
be too late for some, my daughter has struggled with home schooling in a 
very important year for her, just another casualty of this pandemic.  

 
I am often asked where God is in all this, my answer is always the same 

“He is standing right beside us, sharing our grief, our pain and our joy as 

He always does if we let Him”. 

May God bless you all. 

Neil    
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HEALING AND KEELBY METHODIST CHURCH 

MARCH 2021 

 

At the time of going to press there is no planned live wor-
ship at Healing chapel. 

 

There is a zoom service every Sunday morning at 10.30 
a.m.  If you would like more details, ring Elizabeth Ede on 
01472-883625 

 

Minister  Rev’d  Neil Vickers 
Tel: 01472-871199 

e-mail revneilvickers@gmail.com  

CHANGES TO BIN COLLECTIONS 

Residents should now have received a pack showing the changes 

to the weekly bin collections.  The information can also be ob-

tained through the NELC website at www.nelincs.gov.uk—just 

put bin collection into the search box and it will take you to the 

appropriate page .  Put your postcode in and it will then tell you 

what days will be collection days and which bins will be collect-

ed. 

mailto:revneilvickers@gmail.com

